MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, June 9, 2016
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong, Francis Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko, Ebony Gladding, Amy Giovannucci (by written proxy), Tasha Hunt (for Peter Brown), Tonya Lewis, Patrick O’Hara (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Joette Katz, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Patrick Mickens, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the May 5, 2016 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:41 p.m.  The minutes of the May 5, 2016 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Election of Vice Chair and Executive Subcommittee Members (II)
By unanimous vote, Ms. Danielle Forko was elected Vice Chair and Ms. Ebony Gladding, Ms. Christine Rapillo and Ms. Tiffany Wynn were elected members of the Executive Subcommittee.
Update on the 2016 Title II Formula Grants Application (III)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte informed the JJAC that the final funding amount for the 2016 grant had yet to be announced by OJJDP.  Connecticut’s application was submitted using last year’s amount as requested.  The DMC Plan and the Compliance Report are now due to OJJDP by July 15, 2016.
Review of Funds Allocation Sheets (IV)
Ms. LaMotte postponed review of allocations since there were no changes from the last report.
Update on the Fourth Study of Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) and Other DMC Data (V)
Ms. LaMotte shared copies of the 2015 DMC data that will be submitted to OJJDP as part of the DMC Plan.  She also distributed copies of the Relative Rate Index (RRI) data on referral to court by size of city and by juvenile court region.  Members discussed the possible causes of the high RRI’s and how to present findings when the fourth study of DMC is completed.  The contractor for that study is still collecting and cleaning data for analysis.
Update on the Law Enforcement Training Program and the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police: A Training Model (ESSI) Project (VI)
Ms. LaMotte presented statistics on the ESSI trainings held during the 2015/2016 school year.  A total of 1,024 persons were trained in 51 sessions.  The sessions had seven to 31 participants for an average of 20 participants per session.  In August, all staff in the two middle schools and the high school in New Britain will be trained and at least two of the schools will be added to the research project.
The numbers of those trained in the patrol curriculum have been low.  It was suggested to market the training as a way for police departments to fulfill new legislative mandates for training officers.
Other Business (VII)
Members discussed dates for the next annual retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance and recommended focusing on the new legislation removing truancy and defiance of school rules from the jurisdiction of the court as of August 15, 2017.  Dates for the retreat will be Thursday & Friday, November 17 & 18, 2016 at Water’s Edge in Westbrook.  The November JJAC meeting will be held at the same location following the retreat at 1:30 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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